
 

KS3 Curriculum – Art 

Within Key Stage 3, students have 1 hour of Art per week. The Art department have designed a new 

irresistible curriculum offer which guides students on their learning path to GCSE and A Level Art 

studies. Students will build up skills and knowledge directly related to the assessment objectives that 

they will be graded against at GCSE level. Below is a breakdown of the skills that will be develop and 

assessed regularly throughout KS3. 

 

Each Programme for Learning (PFL) is designed to ensure students experience a range of art 

materials, processes and styles to develop their practical capabilities, knowledge and confidence. 

 

ART SKILL 
BASIC 

(Grade 1-2) 

CONSIDERED, 
INFORMED 
(Grade 3-4) 

CONFIDENT, IN-
DEPTH 

(Grade 5-6) 

SOPHISTICATED, 
EXCELLENT. 
(Grade 7-8) 

 AO1 

Researching of Artist and 
contextual studies. 

I can investigate 
basic facts about my 
artist.  

I can investigate my 
artists in an informed 
way. 

I can investigate my 
artist with relevance, 
gathering in-depth 
research. 

I can investigate my 
artist perceptively, 
gathering sophisticated 
research. 

Analysing of artwork.  
I can show a basic 
understanding of an 
artist. 

I can demonstrate 
good knowledge, 
understanding of my 
artists and their style. 

I can demonstrate in-
depth knowledge, 
understanding of my 
artists and their style. 

I can demonstrate 
excellent knowledge, 
understanding of my 
artists and their style. 

Recreating the artist 
style.  

I can recreate my 
artist style.   

I can recreate my 
artist’s style to a good 
standard. 

I can recreate my 
artist’s style 
confidently, to a high 
standard.  

I can recreate my artist’s 
style to a sophisticated 
standard. 

AO2 

Demonstrate an 
understanding of a range 

of materials.   

I can use basic 
materials. 

I can use relevant 
materials to my artist 
style. 

I can use well-
considered materials 
reflective of my artist 
style.  

I can use materials to 
create sophisticated 
responses, refining my 
artist style. 

Can use a variety of 
different techniques. 

I can use basic 
techniques. 

I can use informed 
and relevant 
techniques. 

I can use effective and 
well-considered 
techniques 
confidently.  

I can use sophisticated 
techniques confidently. 

 AO3 

Demonstrate use of 
observation skills 

I can demonstrate 
basic application of 
observation skills. 

I can demonstrate 
good application of 
observation skills. 

I can confidently 
demonstrate a high 
level of observation 
skills. 

I can demonstrate 
sophisticated 
observation skills. 

Explored a range of 
compositions. 

I can use basic 
compositions. 

I can create 
considered 
compositions. 

I can create confident 
and well-informed 
compositions. 

I can create perceptive 
and sophisticated 
compositions 

Reflection of progress 

I can reflect 
sometimes on my 
success and 
improvement areas.  

I have a competent 
ability of reflection on 
work and progress. 

I have a well-
informed ability of 
reflection on work 
and progress.  

I have an excellent 
ability of reflection on 
work and progress. 

 AO4 

Combining ideas. 
I show basic ideas 
and links to my 
theme.  

I can create personal 
responses/ideas 
relevant to a theme.  

I can create well-
informed personal 
responses/ideas 
effectively. 

I can create 
sophisticated personal 
responses/ideas 
effectively. 

Understanding of visual 
language  

I can identify the 
mood and 
atmosphere created 
in my work 
sometimes. 

I can create and 
identify mood and 
atmospheres 
competently within 
my artwork.  

I can create and 
identify mood and 
atmospheres 
effectively and 
confidently within my 
artwork. 

I can perceptively 
identify and create 
mood and atmospheres 
confidently within my 
artwork. 



 

Students will also develop their analysis, discussion and reflection skills to ensure that they are fully 

equipped with the skills needed to be successful if they choose to study art at GCSE level in year 9.  

 

Year 7: 

Students will be studying the theme of ‘Fish and underwater.’ Within this PFL students will look at a 

range of artists spanning different eras, art styles and contextual studies. Students will develop their 

practical skills through secondary and observational recordings increasing their understanding and 

application of the formal elements. Students will research artists, recreate artwork, create their own 

unique artworks and reflect upon their progress, they will also work in a wide range of 2D and 3D 

media. Students will create work that encourages them to be creative, imaginative and to work 

together effectively. 

    

Year 8: 

Students will be studying the theme of ‘Portraiture, Identity and Emotions.’ Within this PFL students 

will look at a range of artists spanning different eras, art styles and contextual studies. Students will 

research artists, recreate artwork, create their own unique artworks and reflect upon their progress. 

Students will work in a wide range of 2D and 3D media. Students will create work that encourages 

them to be creative, imaginative and adaptable.  

 

Year 9-Optional studies. 

Year 9 students select subjects they would like to study at GCSE level. In Art this year is used to 

introduce the GCSE OCR specification and to prepare students for their GCSE studies. Students will 

be studying the theme ‘Natural forms.’ Within this theme students will explore a wide range of 

media, techniques and processes refining their skills. Students will investigate a range of artists, 

designers and craft professional to inspire their work. Students will create 2D and 3D outcomes and 

design individual artworks inspired by their investigations. Students will be given the guidance and 

skill set to develop their own unique mini GCSE projects based upon their own interests and 

strengths. Students will also develop their art vocabulary and use this to further increase their visual 

analysis and annotation skills. 



 

 

KS4 Curriculum – Art and Photography 

Students follow the OCR GCSE specification for Art and photography. Year 10 and Year 11 students 

are taught three lessons per week. All lessons are focused around practical and analytical skills 

needed for students to be successful in their GCSEs and achieve their target grades, the Art team will 

ensure that lessons at KS4 are creative and inspire a love of the subject for each student. Art lessons 

at Aldersley High School are planned with imagination and enable all students to become mature 

and determined students aware of important social and moral issues of the past and present.  Below 

is the assessment guidelines that will be used throughout KS4 linked to the OCR GCSE Art 

assessment objectives. 

 

Year 10 

Students will begin the year by studying the theme ‘Native American Culture.’ Within this theme 

students will explore a range of new media and techniques and refine their practical skills identifying 

areas of interest and strength. Students will select artists and art styled to research and use these to 

inspire their artwork and project direction. Students can choose to work in 2D or 3D media to create 

secondary and observed studies and their own interpretations of artists work. Students are 

encouraged to use photography and digital media to enhance their skills and ideas.  

The second project studied in year 10 is the GCSE Portfolio project which will provide 60% of the 

students’ final GCSE grade. This will be based on a theme selected by the students after discussions 



 

with their art teacher and based upon students’ strengths and interests. Students will explore their 

theme through research, analysis, secondary and observational recordings and creative design. 

Students will create an extensive portfolio that fulfils the four assessment objectives and 

demonstrates students’ practical and written abilities. Students will create a final outcome in the 

media of their choice that is a clear culmination of their investigations, this will be created in 

examination conditions. 

Year 11 

Students will have until January to complete their Portfolio projects started in year 10, this will then 

be internally moderated by the art staff and grades discussed with students with areas of 

development highlighted to be improved within intervention time or at home. At the beginning of 

January an official OCR external exam paper will be the starting point for students to base their 

project upon. Students will select a prompt theme from the exam paper which they will then 

research and develop practical, research and written work around using the skills they have 

developed throughout years 9 and 10. Students will have until April to fulfil assessment objectives 1, 

2, and 3, they will then use their practical explorations, design ideas and research to inspire their 

final outcome which will be created in a media of their choice in a 10 hour practical examination. 

The externally set exam project will culminate in 40% of the student’s grade. 

 

KS5 Art and Photography-  

At KS5 we aim to deliver a challenging and enriching curriculum which gives students the 

opportunity to refine their skills, learn new practical art techniques and further develop their visual 

analysis and oracy skills. Students will follow the OCR Art and Design specification and be assessed 

against the four assessment objectives below.  

 

AS and A2 Level Art and Photography: Year 12 and Year 13. 

The AS course is made up of two projects, the first project will be made up of practical and 

historical/contextual theory workshop’s. Students will be given opportunities to create artwork in a 

range of media refining their skills and developing their understanding of more complex art 

processes. Students will also undertake more in-depth analysis and reflection tasks to develop their 

art vocabulary and oracy skills. Students will develop the project theme to investigate their own 

interests and strengths building up a portfolio of practical artwork that displays their practical 

abilities and refinement.  



 

The second project within year 12 will be an externally set exam paper from which students will 

select a prompt theme that will inspire their research, practical artwork and written work. Students 

will have until May to fulfil assessment objectives 1, 2, and 3, they will then use their practical 

explorations, design ideas and research to inspire their final outcome which will be created in a 

media of their choice in a 10 hour practical examination. The externally set exam project will 

culminate in 100% of the student’s grade. 

Once the external examination has taken place and students projects have been externally 

moderated students will begin the initial research towards their Personal Investigation project. The 

Personal Investigation element of the course will span the first six months of year 13 and will be 

based on a theme selected by students.   

Year 13 students A2 level will begin the year by developing their Personal Investigation project, this 

will be made up of an in-depth contextual written study of 100-3500 words based upon the students 

selected theme. Students will also be required to build up an extensive practical art portfolio 

inspired by their research which fulfils all four assessment objectives  this project will provide 60% of 

students final A level grade.  

In February students will receive an externally set exam paper which they will use to inspire a 

practical art based project that fulfils all four assessment objectives and demonstrated students 

interests and strengths. Students will build a portfolio of research, secondary and observed 

recordings and design ideas that will inform their final practical outcome e which will be created in a 

15 hour practical examination. This project will provide 40% of student’s grades. 

 

Extra-curricular and cross-curricular events. 

The Art department will be working in conjunction with dance, drama and music to deliver a series 

of exciting activities and events in lesson time and afterschool. As a Creative Arts team we will be 

holding regular showcase events, performances and exhibitions to celebrate students’ success and 

there will also be an Amethyst Academy Trust musical production.  

The Creative arts department will ensure students have opportunities to visit and work with a 

number of arts professionals and a have a good understanding or the careers and further education 

options available to them. Period 7 art and photography sessions will take place weekly as well as a 

KS3 ‘Clay’ club and future digital media and photography clubs. 

Homework projects will be introduced that give students the opportunity to explore different artists 

and art styles and create their own unique artworks linked to the areas of study within lesson time. 

Students will also be able to access a ‘Creative Arts Challenge’ area on the school ‘Steps to Success’ 

website where they can undertake creative challenges linked to art, drama, dance and music which 

will enrich their  creative learning and increase students ‘real world’ arts experiences. 

 


